
NEWSLETTER
SCHOOL COUNCIL

I S S U E  9 M A Y  2 0 2 2

Our next School council meeting will take place
virtually on Microsoft TEAMs on Wednesday, May

4th at 6:30 PM. Please keep an eye on your email for
the meeting agenda and link to join the meeting.

 

DR. GERALD PROBE

MOOSE H IDE  CAMPAIGN
The Moose Hide Campaign is a grassroots movement of
Indigenous and non-Indigenous men and boys standing up to
end violence towards women and children.

An engaging, and inspiring and developmentally appropriate
livestream will be shared with our students on May 12th,
2022. The event will include: Ceremony, Cultural
performances by Indigenous artists, TikTok influencer,
Theland Kicknosway as the Youth Keynote speaker and Words
from our the events cofounders.

One of the main initiatives of the movement is the annual
Moose Hide Campaign Day, which brings Canadians from
coast to coast together to make tangible progress on
reconciliation and the creation of a country free of violence
against all.

Moose Hide pins will be provided to every student and staff
member. Everyone is encouraged to wear their Moose Hide
pin on May 12th (and every day!) as a sign of commitment to
honour, respect, and consider the nature of the event.

May 30 - June 3 - Scholastic Book Fair
June 10th - Grade 5 Farewell (9:45AM - Max
3 Guests)
June 14th - Choir Club performance @
Immanuel Christian Church (6:30 PM) 
June 17th - Pancake Breakfast (7:30-
8:40AM)  

ECAP
May 25th marks the return of "ECAP" - Everyone
Counts at Probe. This event will see all students

participating in various events and activities that
celebrate numeracy and seek to engage and inspire

our students to be mathematicians. We look
forward to seeing all the planning and preparation
our teachers are putting in to the event translate

into a rewarding day.

GRADE FIVES VISIT SJF
Our  grade 5 students will be getting a glimpse of

their future in grade 6 on May 6th as they visit SJF to
learn a little bit more about the programs and
opportunities available to them next year. The

following Monday, May 9th, students will be visited
by the administrative team and band teacher here at

Dr. Probe where they will be taken through how to
select their option classes for the 2022-2023 school
year. We cannot believe how fast this year is going!

FEED SAM
A reminder that there are only 2 days left to order

pet food and supplies from Feed Sam in support of
Dr. Probe. 30% of all sales will go towards the

school. Please order online and use Promo Code
"PROBE" Tell your friends and neighbours too!



Mental Health Awareness Week is May 4 -8! This year’s awareness campaign challenges us to think more
about Empathy. Empathy is defined as our ability to understand how other people see things, how others
are or might be feeling and how you might feel in a similar situation. Empathy develops at different rates
and for elementary aged children it certainly is a developing attribute. Dr. Probe students will be
participating in a grade level learning opportunities to expand and practice their understanding of
empathy. 
At home you might be interested in an Empathy Walk. Taking 
an Empathy Walk gives us all the opportunity to think about 
our communities in a very different way. Start by printing out 
and decorate the empathy glasses (LINK) then go out into the
 community; your neighbourhood or around the city and 
observe.  As you walk, use your empathy to imagine yourself 
in the shoes of the people and situations you see. Maybe a 
homeless person, an argument, a family having fun. Notice 
your feelings – puzzled, glad, angry, worried? Note what 
you see and feel, talking together as you go. When you return, 
use your reflections to draw a map or some pictures of what 
you have seen/felt. Here is a link with more information on 
Empathy Walks.
Please also note that Wednesday, May 4, is Hat’s On For Mental
 Health. Students are invited to wear a hat to raise awareness 
of the importance of good mental health. 

WELLNESS
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STUDENT  PLACEMENT  FORM 2022/2023

Student Placement Form Download

If you have any important information regarding your child
that the school should be aware of, we ask you please
download, fill in, and email back the Student Placement
Form for the 2022/2023 school year. Please keep in mind we
ask all parents to share information that helps us make the
best placement for students and not specifically request 
 teachers at the school.

https://lethsd51-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/keith_vandermeer_lethsd_ab_ca/EW4aECgLQvNErazMe-5m1s8BVgSEwdm5eWcCLV1nVZQKNg?e=0BAB3N
https://www.empathylab.uk/empathy-walk
https://www.empathylab.uk/empathy-walk
https://www.empathylab.uk/empathy-walk
https://www.empathylab.uk/empathy-walk
https://lethsd51-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/keith_vandermeer_lethsd_ab_ca/EeSb_0RtYktCl_I2TV6sDEgBxep9UuDE_cwkTqMCbznOnA?e=nAwFcB


On May 30th to June 3rd we will holding a Scholastic Book Fair but this one will be different: All items
will be buy one, get one of lesser or equal value for FREE! Families and Friends are welcome to attend,
and it will be held in the Learning Commons. 
We will require volunteers to help run the book fair - stay tuned for further information if this is
something you are able to help us with.

We are also pleased to announce that the virtual book fair online will also be a BOGO event on May 30th
to June 3rd!  https://virtualbookfairs.scholastic.ca/pages/5179950

Our book fair hours will be from 8:40 am to 3:40 pm Monday to Thursday, and Friday from 8:40 to 9:40
am.

MESSAGE FROM THE  LEARNING COMMONS
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https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvirtualbookfairs.scholastic.ca%2Fpages%2F5179950&data=04%7C01%7CKeith.VanDerMeer%40lethsd.ab.ca%7C64a1067f684f4ea8312808da166eee64%7C3c0e8b63e64e4c8da40f1d213b670472%7C0%7C0%7C637846962965098903%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=icC3WfBppTACgxRCX2Q2hXIu1tB%2BkLKolMzsbYX3Cb4%3D&reserved=0


GREEN SHIRT DAY

Our grade 2 students did an exceptional job in planning and presenting our first assembly in over 2
years! They delivered an important message to all students regarding the legacy that Logan Boulet
left behind through the importance he placed on organ donation. A mix of humour and seriousness
helped to ensure all students were not only informed, but entertained as well. Thank you to all of
our grade 2 students for the great job they did!
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MAY NEWSLETTERS

DANCE-A-THON

The LOOP May Edition

Indigenous Education Link
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A huge thank you to our students, families, staff and parent council for their support of this year's
dance-athon. So many great prizes were donated and 13 staff volunteered their faces to be pied. The
event was aimed at raising money to afford each grade level the opportunity to embark on a exciting
field trip to end the school year. In total, over $14,000 was raised. Stay tuned for the amazing adventures
that await our students as we end the year! Thank you all again!

https://lethsd51-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/keith_vandermeer_lethsd_ab_ca/EYFgXXMbkdJNkjuFUJvhg9EBPvCnGM9yJWEbN4_qL0Vicg?e=rKVLYy
https://lethsd51-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/keith_vandermeer_lethsd_ab_ca/ERGg9O62ZshBqXv7IsepATIBdvI20n9aukaM3TrY1LLLEQ?e=l948La
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